BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: July 2, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair     Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson Yes

Ms. Beatrice Reyes-Childress Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina Yes

Other Participants:

Steve Megazzini, Elizabeth Shields, Jeff Ryder, Mike Perez, Mark Spangler – Cordogan Clark & Associates
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. Summer Project Update

4. Waldo Summer Work Update

A. Asbestos Abatement

5. Playground Assessment

· Bardwell Playground

· Brady Playground

6. SSC Evaluation Report Update
7. Administration Center Building Budget Cost Updates
8. Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan
9. Waste Management Extension
10. Work Tickets

11. School Dude Demo

12. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

13. Radon Update

14. Bleacher Inspection Report




15. Incident Reports 

16. New Business 
17. Future Items
· B&G Committee Vision, Mission and Role

· Building Usage Request Process
· Snow Plow Quotes
· Numbering of Exterior Windows
18. Closed session, if needed
19. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Summer Project Update
Mr. Tijerina spoke regarding the summer projects.  Windows, tuck pointing and roofing replacement are all on-going and moving along on schedule.  Parking lot work will begin after summer school is completed.  

Waldo Summer Work Update

The casework is presently being removed and plumbing capped off in 5 rooms by in-house B&G maintenance staff.  Cordogan Clark had received a budget of approximately $80,000 for the demolition and the in-house staff has saved approximately $25,000.The mandatory pre-bid meeting for asbestos removal took place on July 2, 2018.
Mr. Schubert questioned if the workrooms near the principal’s office were part of the original scope of work.  Mr. Tijerina confirmed it was tested for asbestos.  Mr. Schubert also inquired regarding the testing of the mastic in Room. 216.  Mr. Tijerina indicated it was tested.  Mr. Spangler, Cordogan Clark & Assoc., reported the mastic could only be tested in one spot where the tile was applied and no asbestos was reported.  The tile will be removed and the new flooring will be applied over mastic. 

Mr. Schubert questioned why a 24 hour turnaround for asbestos reporting was used.  Mr. Spangler reported it was a very tight schedule for testing to keep everything moving on schedule.

 Playground Assessment
Brady – Mr. Tijerina reported he is waiting on 2 estimates regarding playground safety audits.  Also, Mr. Roy Jensen was contacted and has experience in playground audits and has indicated he would like to donate his time to assist the district in this area. Mr. Tijerina will be meeting with Mr. Jensen on July 10th to discuss recommendations.  The locations Krug, Gates and Hermes are high priority for playground recommendations. Mr. Schubert stated that a comprehensive audit remains a necessity and the district should continue efforts to retain a firm to assist in that effort. 

Mr. Tijerina presented a quote acquired by Mr. De Los Santos for the expansion of the Brady Playground.  The low quote was from APC Play in the amount of $17,988.00.  Ms. Holland, new principal at Brady, reported the playground will be funded through student activities and a KaBoom grant.  The Committee agreed to move forward with request.
Bardwell – Mr. Tijerina reported he had received a call from Ms. Margo Schmitt indicating approval to proceed with the removal of the existing playground.  Mr. Tijerina stated the playground removal will take place with in-house staff.  He also indicated the asphalt replacement will have to go out to bid, due to the cost.  Mr. Craig Welter, Cordogan Clark & Assoc. will be working on putting together specifications for Bardwell playground and Simmons parking lot.  Plans to remove the existing playground will take place for the preparation of the new playground and asphalt.
Ms. Schmitt reported the playground funder will be Car Max.  The design day is set for August 1 or 2 with the build date of Sept. 26 or 27. 

Ms. Johnson inquired if the green area has been revisited.  Mr. Tijerina stated there was a design option requested from Cordogan Clark & Assoc. with the drawings for pricing. Mr. Schubert pointed out with conversation from the previous meeting, Dr. Garza has concerns with the reduction of the play area by installing a green area.  Communication will be made with Dr. Garza in regards to the green area.
Mr. Megazzini indicated the existing parking lot is in need of repair due to pitching and holes.  The areas, approx. 30-40, have been marked as a safety precaution.  There was discussion regarding acquiring the footprint of the new 30’x30’ play area.  

Ms. Johnson indicated with the costs of Simmons and Bardwell, it may be possible to patch Simmons and repave Bardwell and include a green area.  Budget numbers were at approximately $100,000 to repave Bardwell parking lot.  Mr. Tijerina will work with Cordogan Clark & Assoc. to put together specifications and get out for bid possibly as early as next week.
SSC Evaluation Report Update
Mr. Tijerina spoke regarding the asbestos assessment report from Carnow Conibear regarding the back area, basement and attic of the Service Center.  These areas are considered unoccupied areas.  The report did show mold on piping, and in the areas of the upper attic and the upper and lower storage rooms.  The recommendation was to keep presence in the areas to a minimum if sensitive to mold (mold allergies or asthma) due to discomfort or aggregation.
He also reported the B&G team has been working in the lower area where there was standing water and has addressed the issue by opening the drains.  Tuck pointing will be taking place to address water intrusion issues when rain occurs.  The back area has been cleared and the Public Relation materials have been relocated.  Windows will be addressed and lead testing will take place on the walls and applicable asbestos testing will be performed on the window glaze.   The Conference Room and Trailer both had normal reports.
Mr. Schubert questioned if there is a fireperson assigned to the Service Center.  Mr. Villagomez reported the fireperson is shared with Hill Avenue and checks the buildings when inclement weather conditions occur.

Administration Center Building Budget Cost Updates

Ms. Reyes Childress reported on the new cost update.  She indicated classrooms are currently be looked at with consideration of placing students back in their home schools.   The B& G team has currently done some work looking into sites that have available classrooms and investigating which classrooms have sinks and toilets.  Cordogan Clark & Assoc. will be working on a cost for classroom renovations that will be getting students pushed back to.  There are approximately 200 students to go back to their home school or close proximity area. With a review of the students that would need relocation, the higher number are coming from locations that have spaces in their home schools.  She also indicated Dr. Norrell made a call to representative at ISBE and the District is able to move students from the location back to home schools with no penalty from IDEA/Sped funds.
Iterant staff can be adjusted to service students and with the reduction of FTE due to declining enrollment, classroom space will be available.

The preliminary timeline details were presented and reviewed.
Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan
Mt. Tijerina indicated in the next couple weeks a meeting will take place with Cordogan Clark & Assoc. and Mr. Jeff Ryder, new Asst. Supt. of Finance, to review plans and for a process to be put in place.  Mr. Schubert stated it is critical to forecasting future budgets and the SSC evaluation as to what other building needs are to be projected over the next five years.  Ms. Johnson indicated the present report needs to be updated.  Ms. Johnson stated the District is behind on some projects, and stated Mr. Ryder feels an infusion of an additional $10,000,000 needs to be put in to get over the hump.
Mr. Darby and Ms. Johnson requested the report be broken down into categories by location and year.
Mr. Schubert would like the Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan as a standing item on the agenda.
Waste Management Extension

Ms. Tijerina presented the Waste Management extension proposal for one (1) year.  He indicated the pricing is at no additional cost.  He also stated there will be a savings during the summer months due to an “on-call” schedule.  The Committee agreed to move forward with the recommendation.

Work Ticket Update/School Dude Demo

Mr. Villagomez presented a demonstration to the Committee on the process of entering a work ticket request into School Dude.  Mr. Megazzini spoke regarding the ease of the program use for teachers and staff.  Supervisors are responsible for approving, assigning, checking work and closing completed work orders.
There are several work orders in the system that are open due to the request being more of budgetary request due to cost.

Ms. Johnson inquired as to where materials were obtained and who is in charge?   Mr. Tijerina explained that with Fastenal, there were higher costs and issues with ordering and shipping.  The local Menards is currently be utilized for small piece purchases and the 11% rebate applies.  The rebates are then used to purchase more repair/supply items. Ms. Shields will look into a Commercial Credit card program.  Mr. Tijerina stated the goal is to get inventory at Hill Avenue for small repair parts that are commonly used.  There has been conversation with staff regarding looking at work orders ahead of time and creating a material list.  The list can be filled by a supervisor and receipts attached to work orders.  Ms. Schubert asked if alerts can be set in the work order program for items that are sitting too long or cannot be done.  Mr. Tijerina will look into alerts at the next scheduled school dude meeting. 

The Committee agreed to have work tickets discussed on a quarterly basis with detailed reports.
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

A Resolution for Sale of Personal Property was presented.  Mr. Schubert questioned the sale of the 2003 Mitsubishi Lancer.  Ms. Shields stated she had obtained a quote from Car Max for disposal.  Mr. Darby questioned if the auto trades class ever uses vehicles for taking apart and then scraping.   Ms. Shields stated she will look into it.  The Committee agreed to move Resolution for Sale of Personal Property to the Board for approval.  
Radon Update

 Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee there has been a preliminary summary report submitted, however, the final report is still 2 weeks out.  Mr. Tijerina will communicate with Evan Christian, Carnow Conibear to determine final report status.  Mr. Schubert does not feel the response time is acceptable.  The document submitted by Carnow Conibear was a summary, had recommendations, no back up documents and the reports were not signed.  Discussion took place regarding preliminary reports and it being better to wait for final reports.
Mr. Tijerina stated Carnow Conibear is recommending retesting where levels tested at or above the action level of 4 pCi/l.  Retesting can take place in the fall under closed conditions and length of sampling recommendation needs to be confirmed.  Retesting procedures should follow the protocols of IEMA guidelines.  Mr. Schubert questioned the testing and retesting of boiler rooms and storage areas as these areas are not frequently occupied.  Mr. Tijerina will question to obtain answers as to the recommendation for retesting of these areas.
Reporting out to staff and families will be communicated through Mr. Tom Jackson.

Bleacher Inspection Report
Mr. Tijerina presented EAHS bleacher inspection reports along with other locations.  He pointed out the report noted EASH isle spaces should be wider and deficiencies with some broken boards.  The cost to make the isles wider and the addition of handrails to comply with code would be approximately $5,000 to $7,000. 

 Bleacher and backstop Inspections are conducted annually. Mr. Tijerina presented three (3) quotes with Bleacher America being low quote. 
Mr. Schubert inquired what actions are being taken on the current inspection report.  Mr. Tijerina reported he is obtaining quotes for repairs and will report back his findings at the next meeting.  Mr. Schubert also inquired if live load testing will be conducted and the recommendation for frequency of testing.  Mr. Tijerina will look into the frequency and testing requirements.

Committee agreed to move forward with the quote from Bleacher America.

New Business
Mr. Schubert asked that the district communication from Mr. Tom Jackson be forwarded to him in regards to summer Construction and Asbestos project updates as he had not seen it published.

Custodial Bid – Mr. Schubert inquired regarding the floor wax that was purchased on the Custodial Bid. Mr. Tijerina explained the products were approved by the B&G team in regards to what was specified.  Mr. Tijerina stated there were questions regarding the finish 19% vs 25%.  The floor finish was determined by the use of a gloss meter.  Mr. Villagomez conducted demonstrations with the 19% Vectra product that was awarded on the bid.  

Ms. Johnson pointed out the specification on the bid was at 25% and feels the 19% is in violation of the bid process.  The B&G team felt it was a comparable product.  Delivery of product was also discussed.  Mr. Tijerina stated the first delivery was to the warehouse. The schools currently having old product at their location that should be used prior to the new product.  Mr. Villagomez went to each location to do inventory and found sufficient supplies and chemicals at locations.  He sent communication to the firepersons asking they use old inventory before ordering new.  He explained he had experience with the use of a gloss meter.  The gloss meter shows the current sheen of the floor and the number of coats on the floor.  Mr. Schubert stated he feels a lesser quality of product was purchased and the gloss meter is irrelevant.

Due to the fact that 25% or equivalent was specified and 19% was accepted, legal will look at the situation and give recommendation to correct situation.  Ms. Shields reported the next qualified bidder as a group would be Janco Supply.  

Committee agreed topic should go to full board for discussion.

Carnow Conibear check for Radon testing will be placed on hold until final reports are received.
Mr. Schubert also brought for discussion Twin Lighting Supply for work at Rollins and EAHS.  He noted there is a check in the amount of approximately $41,000 for approval.  Mr. Schubert questioned if the project had gone out for bid.  Ms. Shields explained it is a renovation and has a $50,000 limit.  She added, in school code it is listed as any kind of renovation to existing facilities or structures at $50,000 limit. She also noted the District was trying to maximize the rebates.  Ms. Johnson pointed out emergency repairs are at $50,000 and regular repairs over $25,000 should go out to bid.  Ms. Shields will revisit the school code for renovations.  Mr. Weiler added there is a provision in the school code that does provide that the Board can authorize a contract for the improvement of a facility so long as it does not extend beyond a certain point changing the size or modify the structure up to $50,000 without bidding for maintenance and renovation.  
Moving forward the Committee would like the threshold to be $25,000.00.
Meeting adjourned 6:50pm
